
March 5, 2025

The Honorable Kent Cooper
Titus County Judge
100 W. First Street, Ste 200
Mt. Pleasant, Texas 75455

Dear Judge Cooper:

The term of office for Nancy Leflett, Lakes Regional Community Center’s Titus County Board member
will expire at the end of April 2025. As a result, you and the Commissioners’ Court will need to either re-
appoint your current Board of Trustee member, Nancy Leflett or appoint a new member.

According to the Bylaws, the Commissioners’ Court in which the appointment will be made, the county
will post notice of such vacancy in the courthouse and will post a brief notice in the legal notice section
of the local newspaper in whatever format your county uses for notices such as these. Applicants can
apply either verbally or in writing. There is no application form. The county judge reviews all applications
prior to the Commissioners’ Court in which the appointment will be made and then recommends to the
Court one applicant.

Alternatively, the Commissioner's Court may choose to re-appoint the current appointee to another two
year term. We have spoken with Ms. Leflett and she indicated she would like to continue on the Board.
It is our hope that she will be reappointed to serve another term. Continuity on a board as good as ours
is important and Ms. Leflett has had a positive impact on our Board to promote increased services for
the individuals we serve in Titus County.

Thank you and the Commissioners for your support and help. If you have any questions, please do not
hesitate to call me at 972-524-4159, extension 1150 or at 972-948-5173 (cell).
Sincerely yours,

John Delaney
Executive Director
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